
SAFE WATER NOTICE 

FOR THE CUSTOMERS SERVED BY THE ODD FELLOWS SIERRA 
RECREATION ASSOCIATION WATER SYSTEM 

On April 19,2013, you were notified that due to a water main break and 
loss of pressure in the Odd Fellows Sierra Recreation Association, it was 
recommended to boil the tap water for drinking or cooking purposes as a 
safety precaution. 

After repairs were completed, the Odd Fellows Sierra Recreation 
Association distribution system was repressurized. Afterwards, the 
distribution system was disinfected and flushed. On May 2, 2013, five 
(5) bacteriological samples were collected from the Odd Fellows Sierra 
Recreation Association's distribution system followed by three (3) 
bacteriological samples on May 4,2013. All samples tested negative for 
total coliform and E coli bacteria. The Odd Fellows Sierra Recreation 
Association, in conjunction with the California Department of Public 
Health, has determined that your tap water is now considered s;afe to 
drink. It is no longer necessary to boil the tap water or con sume 
bottled water. It is re(:ommended that prior to using your water you 
should flush to piping in your house by letting the water run until it 
is free of cloudiness, discoloration, or sediment. 

For more information please contact Mark Higgins, with Odd Fellows 
Sierra Recreation Association at (209)768-8872, or you may contact 
California Department of Public Health at (559) 447-3300 . 
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